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1 P R O C E E D I N G S 

2 ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE MARK A. HOYER: Today's 

3 date i s A p r i l 18th, 2006. The time i s now 2:32. This i s the 

4 case of Carlos Perez versus Philadelphia Gas Works, PGW. The 

5 Docket No. f o r t h i s case i s F-01761817. 

6 On the l i n e and representing himself, we have 

7 Mr. Perez. Representing PGW here t h i s afternoon i s Attorney 

8 Gregory Stunder, and also on the l i n e i s a woman by the name 

9 of Jen n i f e r Raksnis, a proposed witness. 

10 My name i s Mark Hoyer, as I have i n d i c a t e d t o 

11 everyone. I am an a d m i n i s t r a t i v e law judge w i t h the 

12 Pennsylvania Public U t i l i t y Commission i n the P i t t s b u r g h 

13 o f f i c e . This i s a scheduled 2:30 telephonic hearing. 

14 We are t a k i n g a stenographic record of t h i s 

15 proceeding. A d d i t i o n a l l y , we are tape recording what's being 

16 said. So I would ask t h a t you speak l o u d l y and c l e a r l y and 

17 t r y not t o t a l k over one another as we move forward. 

18 I have read the Complaint, and I have also 

19 reviewed the Answer. I ' l l j u s t ask Mr. Perez, have you had an 

20 op p o r t u n i t y t o discuss your dispute w i t h a re p r e s e n t a t i v e of 

21 PGW p r i o r t o t h i s afternoon's hearing? 

22 MR. PEREZ: No, Your Honor. 

23 JUDGE HOYER: Would you l i k e t o have an 

24 op p o r t u n i t y t o discuss t h i s dispute w i t h Attorney Stunder and 

25 Ms. Raksnis o f f the record before we begin the hearing? 
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1 I should e x p l a i n i f you choose t o do t h a t , what 

2 w i l l happen i s I w i l l leave the hearing room. We w i l l stop 

3 tape recording and stop t a k i n g a stenographic record, and you 

4 and Attorney Stunder w i l l be able t o discuss the dispute and 

5 see i f you can't resolve the matter between yourselves. 

6 Would you l i k e t o have an o p p o r t u n i t y f o r such a 

7 meeting, Mr. Perez? 

8 MR. PEREZ: No, Your Honor. I would l i k e t o 

9 proceed forward. 

10 JUDGE HOYER: You don't f e e l as though you can 

11 resolve t h i s i n f o r m a l l y ? 

12 MR. PEREZ: Roger t h a t . 

13 JUDGE HOYER: Mr. Perez, as the complainant here 

14 today, you have the burden of proof. You're going t o go 

15 f i r s t . You're going t o present your testimony and evidence. 

16 When you're f i n i s h e d t e s t i f y i n g . Attorney Stunder i s going t o 

17 have an op p o r t u n i t y t o cross-examine you. Then you may o f f e r 

18 some a d d i t i o n a l testimony i f you wish and we'11 have a second 

19 round of cross-examination. 

2 0 A f t e r you have f i n i s h e d o f f e r i n g testimony and 

21 e x h i b i t s and you have rested, then i t ' s going t o be Attorney 

22 Stunder's o p p o r t u n i t y t o present h i s case on behalf of PGW. 

23 He's i n d i c a t e d t h a t he intends t o c a l l one witness here today. 

24 When t h a t witness i s f i n i s h e d t e s t i f y i n g , you w i l l have an 

25 o p p o r t u n i t y t o cross-examine her as w e l l . 
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At the conclusion of today 1s hearing, I am going 

t o give each side an o p p o r t u n i t y t o summarize t h e i r p o s i t i o n , 

and I ' l l begin w i t h Attorney Stunder so t h a t you, Mr. Perez, 

w i l l have the l a s t word here today. A l l the testimony w i l l be 

under oath. I am going t o swear i n a l l the witnesses. 

Mr. Perez, do you have any questions on the 

hearing procedure t h a t I have j u s t explained? 

MR. PEREZ: No, Your Honor. 

How about you, Attorney Stunder? 

No, Your Honor. 

Any p r e l i m i n a r y matters before we 

JUDGE HOYER 

MR. STUNDER 

JUDGE HOYER: 

begin. Attorney Stunder? 

MR. STUNDER: No, Your Honor. 

JUDGE HOYER: Mr. Perez, I am going t o swear you 

i n as a witness here today. 

(Whereupon, Carlos Perez was duly sworn.) 

JUDGE HOYER: Let the record r e f l e c t t h a t the 

witness was sworn i n and w i l l t e s t i f y under oath. I should 

say before I f o r g e t f o r the record t h a t we are i n Hearing Room 

No. 3 i n the P i t t s b u r g h o f f i c e s of the Pennsylvania Public 

U t i l i t y Commission. 

Whereupon, 

CARLOS PEREZ, 

having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 
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DIRECT TESTIMONY 

JUDGE HOYER: Okay, Mr. Perez. You may begin. 

As I have i n d i c a t e d , I have read your Complaint. I f you could 

perhaps t e l l me the nature of your dispute and e x a c t l y what 

r e l i e f you're seeking from the Commission here today. 

MR. PEREZ: Yes, Your Honor. On March 6, 2001 I 

requested t h a t — 

JUDGE HOYER: I missed what you j u s t s a i d 

there. Could you repeat t h a t , s i r ? 

MR. PEREZ: Yes, Your Honor. On March 6, 2001 I 

requested service t o be turned on. f o r me t o l i v e i n a 

residence t h a t I was r e n t i n g w i t h my w i f e t h a t I j u s t s t a r t e d 

t o rent from a p r i o r residence i n Texas, Fort Hood. 

JUDGE HOYER: What was the address? 

MR. PEREZ: Address, Your Honor, 1601 Lewin 

Stree t . 

JUDGE HOYER: Could you s p e l l t h at? 

MR. PEREZ: I apologize. 1601 W o r r e l l 

Stre e t . 

JUDGE HOYER: Could you s p e l l t h a t , please? 

MR. PEREZ: Yes. W-o-r-r-e-1-1 Street located 

i n P h i l a d e l p h i a , Pennsylvania, z i p code 19124. 

JUDGE HOYER: Were you l i s t e d as the ratepayer? 

MR. PEREZ: Yes, Your Honor, and I d i d receive 

b i l l s every month. 
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1 JUDGE HOYER: Are you a current customer of PGW? 

2 MR. PEREZ: Yes, Your Honor. 

3 JUDGE HOYER: You may continue. 

4 MR. PEREZ: Well, when I went t o apply f o r the 

5 gas, I asked f o r 1601 Wo r r e l l S t r e e t . I l i v e d there f o r three 

6 years. Like I said, every b i l l and any b i l l t h a t ' s gotten 

7 mailed t o me has a t o t a l . I mailed i t i n and t h a t ' s i t . Just 

8 cut and dry, p l a i n and simple. The whole s i t u a t i o n i s based 

9 upon the negligence on PGW's behalf. 

10 MR. STUNDER: Objection, l e g a l conclusion. 

11 JUDGE HOYER: I ' l l s u s t a i n the o b j e c t i o n t o t h a t 

12 statement. You may continue, Mr. Perez. 

13 MR. PEREZ: Well, the s i t u a t i o n i s three years 

14 of a meter t h a t was being b i l l e d t o me t h a t I had t h a t I wa's 

15 paying. When I moved out and moved t o a new l o c a t i o n of my 

16 current residence i n my home at 8901 Lewin Street — 

17 JUDGE HOYER: Could you s p e l l Lewin Str e e t f o r 

18 me? 

19 MR. PEREZ: Yes, Your Honor. I t ' s L-e-w-i-n 

20 Place. I apologize. Place. 

21 JUDGE HOYER: That's your current residence? 

22 MR. PEREZ: Yes, Your Honor. 8901 Lewin Place. 

23 JUDGE HOYER: When d i d you move out of W o r r e l l 

24 Street and i n t o Lewin Place? 

25 MR. PEREZ: I moved out i n 2 — A p r i l 30th of 
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1 2004, Your Honor. 

2 JUDGE HOYER: Okay. Thank you. You may 

3 continue. 

4 MR. PEREZ: Well, what happened, when I came 

5 here, I looked a t my b i l l . And, you know -- because p r i o r t o 

6 t h i s I l i v e d i n the barracks. I never had any b i l l s . I l i v e d 

1 w i t h my parents p r i o r t o being i n the m i l i t a r y . 

8 I come t o here, 8 901 Lewin Street, and comparing 

9 b i l l s , because now I'm i n a house and I f i n a l l y own. S o l 

10 look a t i t and I say, "Man, why the heck were they charging 

11 me " — they charged me $18 f o r commercial, and I'm going over 

12 loo k i n g at r e s i d e n t i a l , 12 bucks. So I then say t o myself — 

13 I c a l l up PGW immediately and I say, "You know, why were you 

14 guys charging me $18?" She's l i k e , "There's nothing we can do 

15 about t h a t . You had t o have handled t h a t s i t u a t i o n when you 

16 were r e s i d i n g i n your residence." 

17 MR. STUNDER: Objection, hearsay. 

18 JUDGE HOYER: Objection sustained as t o what may 

19 have been said during a telephone conversation w i t h PGW. You 

20 may continue. 

21 MR. PEREZ: Well, I had spoken t o PGW, customer 

22 service, and they said, "We cannot" --

23 MR. STUNDER: Objection, hearsay, Your Honor. 

24 JUDGE HOYER: Okay. I'm going t o susta i n the 

25 o b j e c t i o n as t o what may have been said by a t h i r d person who 
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10' 

1 i s not here t o t e s t i f y today. You may continue, Mr. Perez. 

2 MR. PEREZ: Yes. Well, j u s t b a s i c a l l y s t a t i n g 

3 t h a t . I mean, three years I was l i v i n g at a house. I was 

4 g e t t i n g charged a b i l l , and I c u r r e n t l y move here. Now a l l of 

5 a sudden they're saying now -- I can't say — I can't say. 

6 A l l I know i s I made a c a l l and had asked f o r a refund, unable 

7 t o do so, unable t o do so, because you are not there. I said 

8 okay. 

9 MR. STUNDER: Objection, hearsay. 

10 MR. PEREZ: I t wasn't — 

11 MR. STUNDER: S t r i k e a l l hearsay. Your Honor. 

12 JUDGE HOYER: Well, t o t h a t l a s t statement, I'm 

13 going t o ove r r u l e your o b j e c t i o n . You may continue w i t h your 

14 testimony, Mr. Perez. 

15 MR. PEREZ: I'm r e n t i n g a house. I'm g e t t i n g a 

16 b i l l i n my name. I was paying the b i l l . There i s — i n no 

17 shape, form, or fashion was I t r y i n g t o get over i n the C i t y 

18 of Philadelphia or i n any u t i l i t y whatsoever. I was paying 

19 the b i l l t h a t was mailed t o me. 

20 Now, i f there's — now, a f t e r me moving i n t o my 

21 current residence, I f i n a l l y know now t h a t there's two meters. 

22 I s t h a t my f a u l t f o r not knowing? Unknowingly they signed me 

23 up f o r the wrong meter and one meter, the one t h a t I was — 

24 MR. STUNDER: Objection t o t h a t conclusion, t h a t 

25 based on the — there's no f a c t u a l basis f o r t h a t . 
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1 MR. PEREZ: Factual basis — 

2 JUDGE HOYER: Hold on. I don't understand what 

3 t h a t obj e c t i o n i s , but i t 1 s overruled. You may continue w i t h 

4 your testimony. 

5 MR. STUNDER: Your Honor, i f I could e x p l a i n . 

6- JUDGE HOYER: Sure. 

7 MR. STUNDER: He said, "They signed me up f o r 

8 the wrong meter." He has not presented any testimony t h a t 

9 established t h a t conclusion t h a t , "They signed me up f o r the 

10 wrong meter." 

11 JUDGE HOYER: Okay. Well, t h a t o b j e c t i o n i s 

12 sustained. Mr. Perez, perhaps you could t e l l me, are you 

13 t e l l i n g me t h a t there were two meters at your former address, 

14 1601 W o r r e l l Street? 

15 MR. PEREZ: Yes, Your Honor. 

16 JUDGE HOYER: Are you saying t h a t the b i l l s t h a t 

17 you received while you l i v e d there were f o r a d i f f e r e n t meter? 

18 MR. PEREZ: Roger t h a t . Your Honor, the whole 

19 three years. 

20 JUDGE HOYER: So of the two meters, you received 

21 the b i l l f o r the other meter and not the meter on your 

22 residence? 

23 MR. PEREZ: Roger t h a t , Your Honor. 

24' JUDGE HOYER: Okay. You may continue. 

25 MR. PEREZ: During t h i s whole time, one meter 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY 
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1 was being b i l l e d . How am I supposed t o know any d i f f e r e n t ? 

2 My name, my b i l l , I pay. They signed me up f o r the wrong 

3 meter — 

4 MR. STUNDER: Objection again, Your Honor — 

5 JUDGE HOYER: I ' l l s u s t a i n t h a t o b j e c t i o n . 

6 Mr. Perez, on your b i l l i n g s , d i d i t i n d i c a t e the address w i t h 

7 s p e c i f i c i t y ? Was there a d i f f e r e n c e between the address on 

8 your b i l l s at your former residence and the other meter, i f 

9 you understood what I j u s t asked? Were both meters the same 

10 address? 

11 MR. PEREZ: Which — I apologize. Are you 

12 t a l k i n g about the W o r r e l l Street? 

13 JUDGE HOYER: Yes. 

14 MR. PEREZ: The whole time at Wo r r e l l Street, 

15 Your Honor, I was g e t t i n g the same b i l l f o r the whole three 

16 years. Then when I moved of course t o my new l o c a t i o n , 

17 everything was was f i n e . I checked the meter, because I 

18 always observe every number when i t ' s going up and down. 

19 I'm -- c u r r e n t l y moving here, I learned t o do t h a t , you know. 

20 Then I'm c u r r e n t l y — a l l I know i s the whole 

21 three years, they said t h a t — my goodness. This i s r e a l l y 

22 hard, because t h i s i s r e a l l y overwhelming. I was r e n t i n g f o r 

23 three years. You already know t h i s . 

24 JUDGE HOYER: Yes. 

25 MR. PEREZ: I get a b i l l i n my name. I pay the 
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1 b i l l . Now, there's supposedly two meters. I was paying the 

2 wrong meter. The meter t h a t they are saying I supposedly was 

3 using, r i g h t , why was i t never shut o f f at the whole three 

4 years? I don't understand. Three months, four, f i v e , s i x 

5 months, the l a t e s t . 

6 I f I was using a b i l l t h a t was never being paid, 

7 i t should have been shut o f f , and i t would have been resolved 

8 a long time ago. Three years going on f i v e , probably s i x now, 

9 Your Honor, going on f i v e years saying t h a t I owe a b i l l from 

10 years ago, years ago. This i s n ' t something I unknowingly d i d , 

11 I d i d not do. I t ' s t h e i r f a u l t , b i l l i n g negligence, 

12 omission — 

13 MR. STUNDER: Objection, Your Honor, t o t h e i r 

14 f a u l t and negligence and b i l l i n g negligence. That has not 

15 been established. He's making l e g a l conclusions, and he 

16 doesn't have f a c t s presented i n evidence t h a t support those 

17 conclusions. 

18 JUDGE HOYER: Well, I ' l l s u s t a i n t h a t o b j e c t i o n , 

19 but are you t e l l i n g me, Mr. Perez, t h a t you received a b i l l 

20 a f t e r you moved f o r service at the W o r r e l l Street property? 

21 MR. PEREZ: Correct, a f t e r I moved i n t o my new 

22 l o c a t i o n . 

23 JUDGE HOYER: What was the amount of t h a t b i l l ? 

24 MR. PEREZ: The f i r s t one said amount f i v e 

25 thousand something d o l l a r s , and t h a t was p r i o r — I received 
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1 t h a t b i l l a f t e r I had spoken t o PGW i n regards t o questioning 

2 why was I g e t t i n g charged coimnercial. So I bel i e v e I 

3 serviced — I serviced a mistake f o r three years. I serviced 

4 a mistake, and the lady s a i d t o me, "You cannot do t h i s " — 

5 MR. STUNDER: Objection. 

6 JUDGE HOYER: Objection t o what a t h i r d person 

7 who i s not here t o t e s t i f y — 

8 MR. PEREZ: Roger t h a t . 

9 JUDGE HOYER: — may have said outside of t h i s 

10 proceeding. I s there anything else t h a t you wanted t o add t o 

11 the record at t h i s time, Mr. Perez? I t h i n k I understand your 

12 p o s i t i o n . 

13 MR. PEREZ: Yes, Your Honor. 

14 JUDGE HOYER: You may continue then w i t h your 

15 testimony. 

16 MR. PEREZ: I apologize. No. Everything — 

17 t h a t ' s b a s i c a l l y everything. Your Honor. 

18 JUDGE HOYER: I'm going t o see i f Attorney 

19 Stunder has any questions f o r you on cross-examination. 

20 Attorney Stunder, do you have any questions f o r Mr. Perez? 

21 MR. STUNDER: Yes, Your Honor, a couple. 

22 CROSS-EXAMINATION 

23 BY MR. STUNDER: 

24 Q. Mr. Perez, 1601 W o r r e l l S t r e e t , i s t h a t a house? 

25 A. I t ' s a house. Your Honor. Yes, s i r . 
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1 Q. There are two u n i t s i n t h a t house? 

2 A. No, s i r . There's a barbershop downstairs. I was 

3 r e n t i n g from the owner of the house. 

4 Q. How many f l o o r s was the house? 

5 A. I t was a basement, f i r s t and second f l o o r . 

6 Q. Gn what f l o o r s d i d you l i v e ? 

7 A. I l i v e d — I occupied a l l three, h a l f basement t h a t I 

8 was occupying w i t h the f i r s t and second f l o o r . 

9 Q. Was t h i s a t w i n home or row home? 

10 A. I t was a row home, corner. 

11 Q. How many rooms were i n the basement? 

12 A. Just one. There was a garage t h a t he had and then h i s 

13 barbershop. 

14 Q. I'm confused. I j u s t want t o c l a r i f y w i t h you. On the 

15 f i r s t f l o o r — I mean, I'm sorry, i n the basement, t h a t was — 

16 you had said you had p a r t of the basement; i s t h a t correct? 

17 A. Correct. 

18 Q. The barbershop was somebody else's; correct? 

19 A. The homeowner, yes. 

20 Q. Okay. So the man who owned the home l i v e d i n the 

21 barber — I mean, worked i n the barbershop? 

22 A. Roger. 

23 Q. The garage was also his? 

24 A. Roger. 

25 JUDGE HOYER: Was t h a t a yes or no, s i r ? 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY 
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1 MR. PEREZ: Yes. Yes. 

2 BY MR. STUNDER: 

3 Q- I n the basement, what p o r t i o n of the basement was 

4 yours? 

5 A. The f r o n t p a r t of the basement which was below the 

6 f i r s t and second f l o o r . 

7 Q. Was i t a room you l i v e d i n , or was i t j u s t — 

8 A. No. I t was j ust a basement, you know, wash clot h e s , 

9 dry clot h e s , t h a t ' s a l l . 

10 Q. Storage, l i k e t hat? 

11 A. Roger. Yes. 

12 Q. On the f i r s t f l o o r , how many rooms were there? 

13 A. I t was j u s t one b i g l i v i n g room, d i n i n g room, 

14 kitchen. 

15 Q. And on the second f l o o r ? 

16 A. Second f l o o r was three bedrooms w i t h a bathroom. 

17 MR. STUNDER: One moment. Your Honor. I j u s t 

18 want t o review my notes. 

19 JUDGE HOYER: Sure. 

20 MR. STUNDER: Okay. Thank you, Your Honor. 

21 That's a l l I have. 

22 JUDGE HOYER: I have a few questions before I 

23 t u r n i t over t o see i f there i s any testimony from Mr. Perez 

24 REDIRECT TESTIMONY 

25 JUDGE HOYER: When you l i v e d at 1601, d i d you 
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heat t h a t row home w i t h gas, Mr. Perez? 

MR. PEREZ: Yes. Unfortunately, i t was s t i l l 

c o l d . I s t i l l kept i t at a c e r t a i n temperature. I used 

e l e c t r i c heaters because the house was t e r r i b l e . I t was 

cold. 

JUDGE HOYER: Did you have any other gas 

appliances? 

MR. PEREZ: Yes. I d i d have a gas stove. 

JUDGE HOYER: What about hot water? 

MR. PEREZ: Yes, I bel i e v e so. 

JUDGE HOYER: Was t h a t gas or e l e c t r i c ? Do you 

know? 

MR. PEREZ: I bel i e v e i t was gas. I b e l i e v e i t 

was gas. Your Honor. 

JUDGE HOYER: Based upon my a d d i t i o n a l 

questions. Attorney Stunder, do you have any more questions? 

RECROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MR. STUNDER: 

Q. S i r , I j u s t want t o c l a r i f y . There was a gas heater i n 

the house though too f o r space heating? 

A. What do you mean, space heating? 

Q. There was a gas heater i n the house? 

A. I mean, I received a PGW b i l l . 

Q. But your house was heated by a gas heater; correct? 

A. Yes, I be l i e v e . Yes. The thermostat, t h a t was — 
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1 yeah, because I had a s i t u a t i o n one time where my w i f e woke 

2 up, and she said t o me, "Babe, I smell gas." So she c a l l e d 

3 PGW — 

4 MR. STUNDER: Objection, hearsay. 

5 MR. PEREZ: I'm j u s t g i v i n g — 

6 JUDGE HOYER: That's not hearsay. 

7 BY MR. STUNDER: 

8 Q. There was a heater i n your house powered by gas f o r 

9 space heating; correct? 

10 A. To heat the house, c o r r e c t . 

11 MR. STUNDER: Thank you. 

12 FURTHER REDIRECT TESTIMONY 

13 JUDGE HOYER: Okay. Mr. Perez, do you have any 

14 a d d i t i o n a l testimony t h a t you wish t o o f f e r at t h i s time? 

15 MR. PEREZ: Yes. Just b a s i c a l l y — 

16 JUDGE HOYER: I am going t o give you a chance t o 

17 summarize your p o s i t i o n , but i s there anything else other than 

18 what you have said thus far? Hello? 

19 MR. PEREZ: Yes, Your Honor. 

20 JUDGE HOYER: I s there anything else t h a t you 

21 wanted t o add other than what's been s a i d thus far? 

22 MR. PEREZ: Yes, Your Honor. Just b a s i c a l l y 

23 saying, you know, I was being charged f o r the wrong meter. 

24 There was two meters. The one t h a t wasn't being paid f o r t h a t 

25 whole time supposedly should have been turned o f f . I t should 
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have been resolved three, s i x months l a t e r . I t was not my 

f a u l t , an omission of — everything should have been squared 

away. I t should have been r e a l i z e d . 

I get i t now. I d r i v e around the C i t y of 

Philadelphia working, and I see people, gas companies, d i g g i n g 

up peoples' t h i n g s because they're not paying t h e i r b i l l . 

MR. STUNDER: Your Honor, t h i s i s n ' t r e l e v a n t t o 

t h i s proceeding. 

MR. PEREZ: I am — 

JUDGE HOYER: I ' l l s u s t a i n the o b j e c t i o n t o t h a t 

l a s t p a r t about what occurs at other peoples' p r o p e r t i e s . 

That's not r e l e v a n t here. Anything else, Mr. Perez? 

MR. PEREZ: No, Your Honor. 

JUDGE HOYER: Any a d d i t i o n a l cross-examination, 

Mr. Stunder, based upon t h a t a d d i t i o n a l testimony? 

MR. STUNDER: No, Your Honor. 

JUDGE HOYER: Now, Mr. Perez, i t ' s going t o be 

Attorney Stunder's o p p o r t u n i t y t o present h i s case. Do you 

intend t o c a l l a witness here today, Attorney Stunder? 

MR. STUNDER: Yes, Your Honor. I in t e n d t o c a l l 

J e n n ifer Raksnis. 

(Whereupon, J e n n i f e r Raksnis was duly sworn.) 

JUDGE HOYER: Let the record r e f l e c t t h a t the 

witness was sworn i n and w i l l t e s t i f y under oath. You may 

proceed. Attorney Stunder. 
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MR. STUNDER: Thank you. Your Honor. 

Whereupon, 

JENNIFER RAKSNIS, 

having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. STUNDER: 

Q. Ms. Raksnis, could you please t e l l His Honor what you 

do here a t PGW, what your t i t l e is? 

A. I'm a customer review u n i t o f f i c e r . 

JUDGE HOYER: Could you please speak up? 

I'm a customer review u n i t o f f i c e r . 

Customer review — 

Unit o f f i c e r . 

Thank you. 

A. 

JUDGE HOYER: 

MS. RAKSNIS: 

JUDGE HOYER: 

BY MR. STUNDER: 

Q. As a customer review u n i t o f f i c e r , what do you do? 

A. I i n v e s t i g a t e i n f o r m a l and formal complaints. 

Q. How long have you been i n t h a t p o s i t i o n ? 

A. Two years. 

Q. Did you i n v e s t i g a t e the formal complaint i n t h i s 

s i t u a t i o n ? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Have you reviewed the records i n t h i s s i t u a t i o n ? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Ms. Raksnis, I would l i k e t o d i r e c t your a t t e n t i o n 
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1 towards PGW E x h i b i t 1. Could you please e x p l a i n t o His Honor 

2 what PGW E x h i b i t 1 is? 

3 A. T h i s i s a h i s t o r y request f o r an account under Carlos 

4 Perez's name f o r 1601 Wo r r e l l Street, o f f i c e d e s t i n a t i o n . 

5 This b a s i c a l l y l i s t s b i l l s and payments and t r a n s a c t i o n s t h a t 

6 occurred underneath t h a t meter number of 1520518. 

7 Q. Ms. Raksnis, on page 1 of 5, the very f i r s t page of PGW 

8 E x h i b i t 1, what are the time periods of those invoices? 

9 A. I'm sorr y . Can you — 

10 Q. What i s the time periods of those invoices? I s t h a t 

11 from the i n c e p t i o n of the account? 

12 A. Yes, from 3/6 of 2001, when the service was f i r s t 

13 requested. 

14 THE COURT REPORTER: I'm sorry? 

15 JUDGE HOYER: The stenographer d i d n ' t get t h a t 

16 l a s t p a r t . Could you repeat i t ? 

17 A. Yes. This i s a statement of account, the h i s t o r y 

18 request of 3/6 of 2001 from when the account was s t a r t e d 

19 forward. 

20 Q. Up u n t i l the p o i n t of Mr. Perez's departure from 1601 

21 W o r r e l l S t r e e t , where do those b i l l s end and what i s the end 

22 date? 

23 A. Mr. Perez requested the service be taken out of h i s 

24 name i n A p r i l of 2004 at t h a t l o c a t i o n . So he was b i l l e d f o r 

25 the service since A p r i l of '04. 
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1 Q. Now, when — 

2 JUDGE HOYER: Did you say A p r i l 2004 t h a t 

3 s e r v i c e a t 1601 W o r r e l l S t r e e t was t a k e n out o f Mr. Perez's 

4 name? 

5 MS. RAKSNIS: Yes. 

6 BY MR. STUNDER: 

7 Q. Where i s t h e l a s t b i l l f o r 1601 W o r r e l l S t r e e t under 

8 Mr. Perez's o r i g i n a l a p p l i c a t i o n ? 

9 A. I t was i s s u e d 5/4 o f 2004. 

10 Q. Where does i t appear i n PGW E x h i b i t 1? 

11 A. Page 3 o f 5. 

12 Q. Okay. Ms. Raksnis, I'm go i n g t o d e p a r t f r o m PGW 

13 E x h i b i t 1 f o r a moment. I would l i k e t o go back t o March o f 

14 2001. Did you d i s c o v e r how Mr. Perez a p p l i e d f o r s e r v i c e back 

15 i n March o f 2001? 

16 A. Yes. He c o n t a c t e d t h e company over t h e t e l e p h o n e t o 

17 a p p l y f o r s e r v i c e , and when he c o n t a c t e d t h e company, t h e 

18 address o f 1601 W o r r e l l S t r e e t w i t h an OFC i n d i c a t o r was 

19 p r o v i d e d by Mr. Perez. 

20 MR. PEREZ: I o b j e c t . Your Honor, hearsay. 

21 JUDGE HOYER: Do you care t o respond t o t h a t 

22 o b j e c t i o n . A t t o r n e y Stunder? 

23 MR. STUNDER: Your Honor, an admission by t h e 

24 o t h e r p a r t y i s not hearsay. Mr. Perez i s here. He's a p a r t y 

25 t o t h e s u i t and --
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1 MR. PEREZ: How are you going — 

2 JUDGE HOYER: Hold on, Mr. Perez. 

3 MR. PEREZ: That's a l i e . 

4 MR. STUNDER: I have PGW E x h i b i t 3A t h a t w i l l 

5 i n d i c a t e t h a t was c o r r e c t , t h a t was the in f o r m a t i o n 

6 provided. 

7 MR. PEREZ: Negative. 

8 JUDGE HOYER: I w i l l note the o b j e c t i o n f o r the 

9 record then. I'm not going t o r u l e on i t at t h i s time since 

1.0 you have i n d i c a t e d t h a t you have an e x h i b i t t h a t w i l l 

11 demonstrate t h a t i t ' s not hearsay. 

12 BY MR. STUNDER: 

13 Q. Ms. Raksnis, when there i s a phone a p p l i c a t i o n , i s 

14 there a paper record of the a p p l i c a t i o n i t s e l f ? 

15 A. There's a record, but the customer — 

16 Q. Meaning i s there a hard copy record? 

17 A. No. 

18 Q. Are there records t h a t e x i s t of the a p p l i c a t i o n i n 

19 PGW's b i l l i n g system? 

20 A. Yes. 

21 Q. I would l i k e t o d i r e c t your a t t e n t i o n t o a series of 

22 e x h i b i t s t h a t a l l begin w i t h PGW E x h i b i t 3. Then there's 

23 l e t t e r s a f t e r each one, A through H. I would l i k e t o d i r e c t 

24 your a t t e n t i o n f i r s t t o E x h i b i t 3A. Could you please t e l l His 

25 Honor what t h a t represents? 
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1 A. This represents a copy i n PGW's b i l l i n g system of how a 

2 b i l l was issued t o Mr. Perez. 

3 Q. Now, what i s the b i l l i n g periods f o r 3A? 

4 A. This i s from 3/6 of 2001 t o 5/3 of 2001. 

5 Q. How can you t e l l that? 

6 A. I f you look at the dark l i n e t h a t ' s at the top of the 

1 page, i f you move over t o the center, i t has b i l l i n g p eriod, 

8 and i t says 3/6 t o 5/3. At the very top of the page, where i t 

9 says B i l l Segment, i t says 5/3 of 1 0 1 . So we know i t ' s i n 

10 2001. 

11 Q. Now, t h i s record from PGW's b i l l i n g system, does I t 

12 contain the i n f o r m a t i o n t h a t i s also produced on the b i l l t h a t 

13 goes t o the customer? 

14 A. Yes. 

15 Q. Now, i n PGW E x h i b i t 3A, t o where was t h i s b i l l sent? 

16 A. 1601 W o r r e l l Street OFC. 

17 Q. What does OFC stand for? 

18 A. That's when t h i s meter i s l i s t e d i n the system as 

19 p o s s i b l y o f f i c e . I t ' s an ab b r e v i a t i o n . 

20 Q. This data where i t says premise, t h a t was produced on 

21 the PGW b i l l t h a t was sent t o Mr. Perez? 

22 A. That's c o r r e c t . 

23 Q. Without going i n t o each i n d i v i d u a l e x h i b i t from 3A t o 

24 3D, I t h i n k we can end w i t h 3D. Could you please t e l l us what 

25 t h a t i s the b i l l segment f o r , what period? 
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1 A. The dates? 

2 Q. Yes. 

3 A. This i s the p e r i o d from 7/5 of 2001 t o 8/3/2001. 

4 Q. To what address was t h a t b i l l sent? 

5 A. 1601 W o r r e l l Street OFC. 

6 Q. The date of — I would l i k e t o d i r e c t your a t t e n t i o n 

7 towards PGW E x h i b i t 3D t o 3H. For what b i l l periods are those 

8 four e x h i b i t s ? 

9 A. From 3/4 of — 

10 Q. I'm sorr y . 3D. 

11 A. I'm sorry. 3E i s f o r the periods of 12/3 of 2003 t o 

12 January 5th of 2004. 

13 Q. Then what i s the ending date on 3H? 

14 A. F or H? 

15 Q. 3H, the f i n a l e x h i b i t ? 

16 A. 4/2 of 2004. 

17 Q. Now, t h i s was the l a t t e r p a r t of Mr. Perez's tenure at 

18 1601 W o r r e l l S t r e e t . Those four invoices, t o which premise 

19 were those invoices sent? 

20 A. 1601 W o r r e l l Street OFC. 

21 Q. Did each of those b i l l s contain t h a t date on i t , t h a t 

22 t h a t was the premise? 

23 A. Yes. 

24 Q. Ms. Raksnis, have you reviewed a l l the b i l l s i n between 

25 i n PGW's b i l l i n g system? 
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A. Yes. 

Q. To what premise were those b i l l s sent? 

A. They were a l l sent t o 1601 W o r r e l l Street OFC. 

Q. Would t h a t have been p r i n t e d on every b i l l t h a t went t o 

Mr. Perez during t h a t p e r i o d of time? 

A. That i s c o r r e c t . The b i l l also i n d i c a t e d t h a t t h a t was 

a commercial non-heating account. 

Q. That premise address t o where the b i l l was sent, where 

would t h a t data have come from? 

A. From our b i l l i n g system, the i n f o r m a t i o n provided by 

Mr. Perez d i r e c t l y . 

Q. From the date of ap p l i c a t i o n ? 

A. Yes. 

Q. When do PGW records i n d i c a t e t h a t Mr. Perez c a l l e d t o 

have h i s gas service removed from 1601 Wo r r e l l Street? 

A. He contacted the company on 4/14/2004 t o have h i s 

service removed out of h i s name as of 4/30 of '04, and then he 

also requested service be t r a n s f e r r e d t o the new address a t 

8901 Lewin Place, L-e-w-i-n, place. 

Q. Did PGW do that? 

A. Yes. 

Q. When d i d PGW discover t h a t there was a b i l l i n g e r r o r a t 

Worr e l l Street? 

A. On July 2Qth of 2004. 

Q. Could you please t e l l us how PGW found out? 
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1 A. The l a n d l o r d f o r the property a t 1601 W o r r e l l Street 

2 was i n the d i s t r i c t also, and she provided copies of leases 

3 f o r the occupants of the property at Wo r r e l l S t r e e t . She 

4 informed the company t h a t Mr. Perez was the tenant a t 1601 

5 Wo r r e l l S t r e e t . 

6 Q. Was i t a she or a he, ma'am? 

7 A. I'm sorry. You know what? I'm not sure. E l i a s Rosa. 

8 I'm not sure i f i t ' s a male or female. 

9 MR. PEREZ: I t was a male. 

10 A. I j u s t know the name. The person provided i n f o r m a t i o n 

11 t h a t Mr. Perez was the tenant a t 1601 W o r r e l l S t r e e t , the 

12 house, not 1601 W o r r e l l w i t h the l o c a t i o n of OFC. I t was also 

13 determined by her business t h a t Mr. Perez was responsible f o r 

14 heating at t h a t property and not a non-heating account. Based 

15 on the i n f o r m a t i o n provided, the company r e b i l l e d the account 

16 c o r r e c t l y . 

17 MR. PEREZ: I t ' s r e a l l y a shame. May I please 

18 make a statement? 

19 JUDGE HOYER: Hold on a second, Mr. Perez. 

20 Please don't i n t e r r u p t during the course of the d i r e c t 

21 examination other than f o r a question f o r me or f o r an 

22 o b j e c t i o n . 

23 MR. PEREZ: Roger t h a t . Your Honor. 

24 JUDGE HOYER: You may continue w i t h your 

25 examination. Attorney Stunder. 
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1 MR. STUNDER: Thank you. Your Honor. 

2 BY MR. STUNDER: 

3 Q. Now, as a r e s u l t of discovering t h a t i n f o r m a t i o n , what 

4 d i d PGW do? 

5 A. PGW then canceled out a l l of the b i l l s t h a t were b i l l e d 

6 under 1601 W o r r e l l Street OFC completely o f f the account and 

7 then b i l l e d him c o r r e c t l y f o r the c o r r e c t meter, which was a 

8 heating account l i s t e d as house or HSE. 

9 Q. Where i n PGW E x h i b i t 1 are the c r e d i t e d b i l l s or the 

10 canceled b i l l s ? Where are they documented? 

11 A. On page 3 of 5. Halfway through the page, you see on 

12 8/9 of 2004 the t r a n s a c t i o n date. A l l the b i l l s t h a t were 

13 b i l l e d t o Mr. Perez o r i g i n a l l y f o r t h i s l o c a t i o n were 

14 canceled. This i s the case on page 4 of 5 as w e l l as page 5 

15 of 5. 

16 Q- Where were the r e b i l l s ? 

17 A. I'm sorry? 

18 Q. Where were the b i l l i n g s f o r 1601 W o r r e l l Street 

19 house? 

20 A. I f you go t o the next page, which i s page 1 of 1, t h i s 

21 w i l l show you at the top the address l o c a t i o n , 1601 W o r r e l l 

22 Street HSE, and Mr. Perez was b i l l e d f o r the service from 

23 March of 2001 up u n t i l 4/14 of 2004, the date he contacted the 

24 company o r i g i n a l l y t o stop service at t h a t address. 

25 Q.. Now, are these r e b i l l s shown i n three l i n e s on PGW 
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1 E x h i b i t 1? 

2 A. That's c o r r e c t . 

3 Q. Could you please t e l l His Honor what amounts they 

4 were? 

5 A. 1,291.37 f o r the b i l l i n g p e r i o d of 3/1 of '01 t o 3/4 of 

6 '02 which was based on an a c t u a l reading, one thousand — 

7 Q. Let me stop you there. When you say a c t u a l reading, 

8 t h a t was an ac t u a l reading from the meter i t s e l f ? 

9 A. Correct. 

10 Q. Okay. The meter contained at 1601 Wo r r e l l Street 

11 house? 

12 A. I t had an automatic meter reader. 

13 Q. Okay. 

14 A. 1,520.86 f o r the period of 3/4 of '02 t o 3/5 of '03, 

15 then 2,113.05 f o r 3/5 of '03 t o 4/14 of '04. 

16 Q. What do those r e b i l l s t o t a l ? 

17 A. A c t u a l l y , w i t h the payment t h a t occurred on 7/27 of '04 

18 f o r $28.59 and also the l a t e payment charges 73.45, the t o t a l 

19 amount was 4,970.14. Then you see a t r a n s f e r on 8/9 of '04, 

20 of 1,675.76 c r e d i t . That represents a l l the payments t h a t 

21 Mr. Perez made t o the o r i g i n a l l o c a t i o n of OFC. They now 

22 apply t o t h i s . 

23 MR. PEREZ: That was not the o r i g i n a l l o c a t i o n . 

24 I ob j e c t . 

25 MS. RAKSNIS: O r i g i n a l l o c a t i o n --
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1 JUDGE HOYER: Hold on. You had an o b j e c t i o n , 

2 Mr. Perez? 

3 MR. PEREZ: Yes. 

4 JUDGE HOYER: What i s your objection? 

5 MR. PEREZ: My o b j e c t i o n i s her saying the 

6 o r i g i n a l l o c a t i o n of OFC. When I received a b i l l every month, 

7 Your Honor, f o r three years, i t came 1601 W o r r e l l S t r e e t . I t 

8 doesn't say anything about OFC. I f i t said, OFC, Your Honor, 

9 I would have questioned i t . I t said 1601 W o r r e l l Street w i t h 

10 my name on i t . 

11 JUDGE HOYER: Your o b j e c t i o n i s overruled. 

12 That's a d d i t i o n a l testimony, Mr. Perez. You may continue, 

13 Attorney Stunder. 

14 BY MR. STUNDER: 

15 Q. Ms. Raksnis, could you please describe — could you 

16 please exp l a i n the l a s t two sheets of PGW E x h i b i t No. 1, page 

17 1 of 2 and page 2 of 2, what they represent? 

18 A. This represents service t o 8901 Lewin Place, which i s 

19 the most recent address t h a t Mr. Perez has service. 

20 Q. As of Mr. Perez's most recent b i l l i n g a t A p r i l 4th of 

21 2006 — one minute. I want t o double check. 

22 JUDGE HOYER: I'm sorry. I can't hear you. 

23 MR. STUNDER: I f I may ask j u s t one moment. I 

24 want t o double check a balance. 

25 BY MR. STUNDER: 
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1 Q. As of 4/4/2006, what i s the current balance on 

2 Mr. Perez's account? 

3 A. 3,342.43. 

4 Q. Is Mr. Perez c u r r e n t l y under a payment plan? 

5 A. Yes. 

6 Q. I f I could d i r e c t your a t t e n t i o n t o PGW E x h i b i t No. 2. 

7 Could you please e x p l a i n what t h a t i s t o His Honor? 

8 A. T h i s i s a n e l e c t r o n i c copy of a Decision issued by the 

9 Bureau of Consumer Services f o r a Complaint t h a t was 

10 p r e v i o u s l y f i l e d by Mr. Perez. 

11 Q. Was the Complaint the same as the formal Complaint, 

12 Ms. Raksnis? 

13 A. Yes. 

14 Q. Complaining of the same issue? 

15 A. Yes. 

16 Q. What d i d the Bureau of Consumer Services of the PUC 

17 decide? 

18 A. They concluded t h a t the b i l l s were c o r r e c t as rendered, 

19 t h a t PGW may r e b i l l the customer f o r p r e v i o u s l y u n b i l l e d gas 

20 usage, and t h a t the customer was responsible f o r the balance 

21 owing t o PGW. 

22 I t was decided t h a t PGW would waive l a t e payment 

23 charges from January 5th of '05 t o the present, and then 

24 beginning w i t h the b i l l due i n January of '06, a payment 

25 arrangement was issued f o r $186 monthly. I t goes on t o 
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1 e x p l a i n i t a l i t t l e b i t and break i t down. 

2 Q. Did PGW waive the l a t e payment charges? 

3 A. One second, please. Yes. I t was waived on 12/27 of 

4 2005 f o r $650.48. 

5 Q. Has Mr. Perez been adhering t o h i s payment plan? 

6 A. Yes. 

7 MR. STUNDER: Your Honor, i f I could have one 

8 f i n a l look through my e x h i b i t s t o make sure I don't have any 

9 f u r t h e r questions of t h i s witness. 

10 JUDGE HOYER: C e r t a i n l y . Go ahead. 

11 MR. STUNDER: Thank you. Your Honor. No f u r t h e r 

12 questions. Your Honor. 

13 JUDGE HOYER: Are you going t o be o f f e r i n g these 

14 three e x h i b i t s t h a t have been premarked? 

15 MR. STUNDER: Yes, Your Honor. I would l i k e 

16 t o I don't know what Your Honor's p r a c t i c e i s , t o move them 

17 i n t o evidence at the end of a l l testimony, but i f t h i s i s the 

18 appropriate time f o r Your Honor — 

19 JUDGE HOYER: Yes. 

20 MR. STUNDER: — I would l i k e t o move a l l three 

21 e x h i b i t s i n t o evidence. 

22 JUDGE HOYER: Mr. Perez, do you have copies of 

23 what PGW has r e f e r r e d t o here t h i s afternoon, PGW E x h i b i t 1, 

24 E x h i b i t 2, and E x h i b i t 3? 

25 MR. PEREZ: Roger, t h a t . Yes, Your Honor. 
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1 JUDGE HOYER: I s there any o b j e c t i o n t o the 

2 a d m i s s i b i l i t y of any of those documents here today? 

3 MR. PEREZ: Yes. Just a p a r t of the 1601 

4 ' W o r r e l l Street o f f i c e , I was g e t t i n g mailed 1601 W o r r e l l 

5 Street the house. Just b a s i c a l l y , i f I was r e n t i n g — i f I 

6 had the meter, the one t h a t they are now saying was used, why 

7 was i t not shut o f f ? Because a l l I know i s I received a b i l l 

8 at 1601 W o r r e l l S t r e e t . I t d i d not say o f f i c e i n the m a i l . 

9 I t was mailed t o my door at my house. I never ap p l i e d f o r 

10 o f f i c e . 

11 MR. STUNDER: Your Honor — 

12 JUDGE HOYER: That's not a proper o b j e c t i o n t o 

13 the e x h i b i t s . I n f a c t , i t ' s a d d i t i o n a l testimony. So t h a t 

14 o b j e c t i o n i s overruled, and I'm going t o admit PGW E x h i b i t s 1, 

15 2 and i n c l u d i n g 3, and 3 contains A through H, I b e l i e v e . 

16 (Whereupon, the documents were marked as PGW 

17 E x h i b i t Nos. 1, 2, and 3 f o r i d e n t i f i c a t i o n and were received 

18 i n evidence.) 

19 MR. PEREZ: Yes. I have them here. 

20 JUDGE HOYER: Based upon t h a t a d d i t i o n a l 

21 testimony of Mr. Perez, do you have any a d d i t i o n a l questions 

22 f o r him, Attorney Stunder? 

23 MR. STUNDER: No, Your Honor. 

24 JUDGE HOYER: Before I see i f Mr. Perez has any 

25 questions on cross-examination f o r your witness, Mr. Stunder, 
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1 I have a question f o r the witness. Exactly how d i d PGW 

2 c a l c u l a t e what was owed f o r t h i s p r e v i o u s l y u n b i l l e d service 

3 at 1601 Wo r r e l l Street? 

4 MS. RAKSNIS: The whole time the meter t h a t was 

5 associated w i t h what he should have been b i l l e d f o r was every 

6 month g e t t i n g an a c t u a l reading i n our system. So i t was j u s t 

7 a matter of b i l l i n g him f o r t h a t usage t h a t was recording i n 

8 our system. 

9 JUDGE HOYER: Did the cost of the gas change at 

10 a l l during t h a t time period? 

11 MS. RAKSNIS: The p r i c e had changed. Yes. 

12 MR. PEREZ: I would l i k e t o say, Your Honor — 

13 JUDGE HOYER: Did you have a question, 

14 Mr. Perez? 

15 MR. PEREZ: Yes, Your Honor. My question i s : 

16 Why wasn't I g e t t i n g t h a t b i l l ? 

17 MS. RAKSNIS: Getting what b i l l ? 

18 MR. PEREZ: Why wasn't I g e t t i n g t h a t b i l l ? 

19 JUDGE HOYER: That's a question f o r the witness. 

20 I f you could reserve asking t h a t question. I'm going t o give 

21 you a chance t o cross-examine. I thought you may have a 

22 question f o r me. 

23 Attorney Stunder, before I t u r n i t over f o r 

24 cross-examination, based upon my questioning, do you have any 

25 a d d i t i o n a l questions? 
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1 MR. STUNDER: Just one, your Honor. 

2 JUDGE HOYER: Okay. 

3 CONTINUED DIRECT EXAMINATION 

4 BY MR. STUNDER: 

5 Q. Ms. Raksnis, the b i l l s t h a t — the r e b i l l i n g s t h a t you 

6 t e s t i f i e d t o on page 1 of 1 t h a t are approximately i n the 

7 center of PGW E x h i b i t 1, those b i l l s represent — do those 

8 b i l l s p r o p e r l y r e f l e c t the gas costs during those periods of 

9 time f o r which they were b i l l e d ? 

10 A. Yes. They were b i l l e d i n steps i n between. So 

11 everything i n the system when i t r e b i l l e d should have picked 

12 up any changes i n r a t e s . 

13 Q. They were based upon a c t u a l readings from the meter? 

14 A. Yes. 

15 MR. STUNDER: That's i t . Your Honor. Thank 

16 you. 

17 JUDGE HOYER: Mr. Perez, now i t ' s your 

18 o p p o r t u n i t y t o cross-examine the witness. So i f you have any 

19 questions f o r Ms. Raksnis, you may begin. 

20 CROSS-EXAMINATION 

21 BY MR. PEREZ: 

22 Q. Ms. Raksnis, 1 would l i k e t o know, i f there was two 

23 meters being b i l l e d i n the house, why weren't two b i l l s being 

24 sent out at a l l times? 

25 A. Mr. Perez, there was two b i l l s sent out, but you had 
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1 only a p p l i e d f o r service at one of those. So a b i l l w i t h your 

2 name would have only came out f o r one l o c a t i o n . 

3 Q. So the b i l l f o r my name was being sent out t o me. 

4 Where was the other b i l l being sent to? 

5 A. That I wouldn't be prepared t o t e s t i f y t o today as i t ' s 

6 not r e l a t e d t o your case — 

7 Q. Well, i t should have been — 

8 JUDGE HOYER: Let her f i n i s h the answer f i r s t , 

9 Mr. Perez. Continue w i t h t h a t answer. Ms. Raksnis, are you 

10 f i n i s h e d --

11 A. I'm prepared t o t e s t i f y , Mr. Perez, t o anything t h a t ' s 

12 i n v o l v i n g d i r e c t b i l l i n g t o your account. I can't t e s t i f y on 

13 what someone else may have been b i l l e d or what the s i t u a t i o n 

14 was regarding b i l l i n g of somebody else. 

15 JUDGE HOYER: Well, Ms. Raksnis, I t h i n k i t ' s a 

16 proper question about the other meter on the premises. 

17 MS. RAKSNIS: Your Honor, i f you allow me a 

18 moment t o go look, I mean, t o see what the s i t u a t i o n was, but 

19 I don't have any of t h a t i n f o r m a t i o n on someone else's account 

20 i n f r o n t of me. 

.21 JUDGE HOYER: You don't have any in f o r m a t i o n on 

22 the other account a t 1601 Wo r r e l l Street? 

23 MS. RAKSNIS: Who was b i l l e d f o r i t , no. Your 

24 Honor. 

25 MR. STUNDER: Your Honor, I have access t o our 
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1 b i l l i n g system. I could take a quick look i f you would 

2 l i k e . 

3 JUDGE HOYER: I t h i n k Mr. Perez has a l e g i t i m a t e 

4 question there. So take a moment, Ms. Raksnis, and look at 

5 t h a t i n f o r m a t i o n . 

6 MS. RAKSNIS: Yes. 

7 (Pause.) 

8 MS. RAKSNIS: Thank you. Your Honor. Nobody was 

9 being b i l l e d f o r the service f o r t h a t meter of house heater 

10 d e s t i n a t i o n . A c t u a l l y , what we have j u s t discovered i n our 

11 system i s t h a t our revenue recovery u n i t went out t o the 

12 property and l e f t a n o t i c e t o terminate the ser v i c e , and t h a t 

13 a c t u a l l y i s more than l i k e l y what prompted the owner t o come 

14 i n w i t h a l l of the i n f o r m a t i o n and resolve the s i t u a t i o n . 

15 Nobody was being b i l l e d . 

16 BY MR. PEREZ: 

17 Q. Ms. Raksnis, I have a question. 

18 A. Sure. 

19 Q. A f t e r three years, a t e r m i n a t i o n l e t t e r f i n a l l y ? What 

20 happens i f a b i l l i s not paid? 

21 JUDGE HOYER: I s t h a t your question, what 

22 happens i f a b i l l i s not paid? 

23 MR. PEREZ: Roger. Yes, Your Honor. 

24 JUDGE HOYER: Okay. 

25 A. There was no b i l l generating. When somebody i s not 
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1 attached t o a meter, we record our readings o f f of every meter 

2 i n the C i t y of Philadelphia monthly. So t h a t prompted 

3 i n v e s t i g a t i o n t o occur by our revenue recovery u n i t t o have 

4 t h a t usage t h a t ' s being used b i l l e d . 

5 Q. So how was there gas being provided i f the b i l l was not 

6 being paid? 

1 A. Because there was no b i l l s generating, Mr. Perez. 

8 That's what I'm saying. 

9 Q. But there was gas f l o w i n g ; wasn't there? 

10 A. There was gas being used at the property, and nobody 

11 was a c t i v e l y being b i l l e d f o r t h a t , which prompted an 

12 i n v e s t i g a t i o n by the company t o go out t o the property, wh-ich 

13 then prompted the owner t o come i n w i t h the i n f o r m a t i o n and t o 

14 have your account b i l l e d c o r r e c t l y . I t ' s now b i l l e d 

15 c o r r e c t l y . 

16 Q. I would l i k e t o ask, Ms. Raksnis, a f t e r three years? 

17 A. Mr. Perez, I don't know what t o t e l l you about the time 

18 frame u n f o r t u n a t e l y , but the company d i d a c t u a l l y c o r r e c t 

19 everything t h a t occurred. Nobody was being b i l l e d . We went 

20 out t o i n v e s t i g a t e the s i t u a t i o n . The owner provided 

21 i n f o r m a t i o n , and we b i l l e d the responsible p a r t y , or i n your 

22 case the responsible p a r t y . I'm sorry. 

23 Q. I would l i k e t o ask you another question. I f I d i d 

24 sign up f o r o f f i c e , why wasn't i t squared away? Who i s t o say 

25 t h a t I d i d sign up f o r o f f i c e ? 
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1 A. That's what the company records i n d i c a t e . 

2 Q. The records i n d i c a t e ? 

3 A. Uh-huh. 

4 Q- I f someone i s moving i n t o a house, why would they even 

5 say o f f i c e ? 

6 A. I don't know. 

7 Q. Exactly. I l i v e d i n a house, not an o f f i c e . I d i d n ' t 

8 know anything about an o f f i c e . 

9 JUDGE HOYER: That's testimony, Mr. Perez. At 

10 t h i s time you're t o ask the witness questions. So i f you have 

11 any a d d i t i o n a l questions, you may continue. 

12 MR. PEREZ: Roger t h a t , Your Honor. 

13 BY MR. PEREZ: 

14 Q. I f l d i d — I have a question f o r you. 

15 A. Yes. 

16 Q. I f you're moving i n t o a house, why would you sign up 

17 f o r o f f i c e ? 

18 MR. STUNDER: Objection, Your Honor. This i s a 

19 question t h a t requires speculation. That's f o r argument. 

20 JUDGE HOYER: I agree, and I ' l l s u s t a i n the 

21 o b j e c t i o n . You may ask your next guestion, Mr. Perez. 

22 BY MR. PEREZ: 

23 Q. I f the 1601 W o r r e l l Street house had no b i l l being p a i d 

24 or accumulated, why was there gas being serviced? Why was 

25 there never a b i l l being paid? 
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1 A. Mr. Perez, I'm t r y i n g t o -- I don 11 understand r e a l l y 

2 what your question i s s p e c i f i c a l l y asking. Maybe i f you can 

3 repeat i t f o r me, please. 

4 Q. I f you have a b i l l — 

5 A. There wasn't a b i l l t h e r e . That's what I'm saying t o 

6 you. There was no b i l l being b i l l e d at t h a t property. What 

7 the company had was usage r e g i s t e r i n g on a meter and nobody 

8 being b i l l e d , which prompted an i n v e s t i g a t i o n . 

9 Q. A f t e r how long? A f t e r how long was t h i s computerized 

10 mistake being made? 

11 A- That wasn't a computerized mistake, per se. 

12 Q. I t wasn't? I t was a personnel mistake? 

13 A. We were b i l l i n g a previous tenant at the prop e r t y up 

14 u n t i l the time frame of about 2000, 2001 time frame. 

15 Q. I don't know about 2000. I was — 

16 JUDGE HOYER: Let her answer your i n i t i a l 

17 question about the time frame f o r how long there was no 

18 ratepayer l i s t e d but usage at the property. Do you have t h a t 

19 information? 

20 MS. RAKSNIS: Let me give you the exact time 

21 frame. Your Honor. Bear w i t h me j u s t a moment. 

22 (Pause.) 

23 MS. RAKSNIS: A c t u a l l y , i t was 12/22 of 2000 

24 t h a t the p r i o r tenant at the property was no longer at the 

25 property. So i t was a c t u a l l y longer than 2001. 
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1 JUDGE HOYER: So from December 22nd, 2000 t o 

2 what date t h a t i t was discovered there was usage but no 

3 ratepayer being b i l l e d ? 

4 MS. RAKSNIS: Do you want the exact date the 

5 company went out? I believe they discovered i t . Your Honor, 

6 p r i o r t o t h a t and sent the n o t i c e . 

7 JUDGE HOYER: Okay. 

8 MS. RAKSNIS: Give me one moment. 

9 (Pause.) 

10 MS. RAKSNIS: On July 28th of 2004, a 72-hour 

11 n o t i c e was l e f t at the property. There was also one 

12 p r e v i o u s l y l e f t on 3/7/2003, but revenue recovery went out t o 

13 the property on 7/8 of 2004. That's the l a s t time t h a t our 

14 i n v e s t i g a t i o n u n i t was out i n reference t o i t . 

15 JUDGE HOYER: Thank you. Mr. Perez, do you have 

16 any a d d i t i o n a l questions? 

17 MR. PEREZ: Yes, Your Honor. 

18 BY MR. PEREZ: 

19 Q. During t h a t time of 2 000, when you notic e d the p r i o r 

20 tenant or owner, whoever i t was, had the request turned o f f ? 

21 A. I'm sorr y . You1 re asking i f the previous tenant 

22 requested service o f f ? 

23 Q. The p r i o r tenant p r i o r t o me, a few months, because you 

24 said December of, what, 2000? 

25 A. Uh-huh. 
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1 Q. Did he have i t turned o f f ? 

2 MR. STUNDER: I t d i d i n d i c a t e t u r n - o f f . 

3 A. I believe so. 

4 JUDGE HOYER: Attorney Stunder, I would 

5 appreciate i t i f you could l e t the witness answer t o the best 

6 of her knowledge. I t sounded as though you were g i v i n g her 

7 the answer. 

8 MR. STUNDER: The only reason I d i d . Your Honor, 

9 i s because I saw i t on the screen. 

10 JUDGE HOYER: I would appreciate i t i f you j u s t 

11 l e t her answer, please. 

12 MR. STUNDER: Okay. 

13 JUDGE HOYER: Based on your knowledge, can you 

14 answer t h a t question? 

15 A, Based on my knowledge, yes, there was an order t o t u r n 

16 i t o f f . 

17 Q. SO how can a meter be turned on i f i t was o f f ? 

18 A. Mr. Perez — 

19 Q. Who has the request — I'm asking you a question. I f a 

20 meter had to be turned on, who requested the meter be turned 

21 on? 

22 A. Mr. Perez, I understand the questions you're asking, 

23 but the question — there i s l o t s of thin g s t h a t happened. 

24 Number one, I would have t o a c t u a l l y go r i g h t now and see i f 

25 the company p h y s i c a l l y turned i t o f f , because there's 
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1 d i f f e r e n t ways t o stop an account. I t could have been 

2 f i n a l i z e d i n the offense because he c a l l e d us and said he no 

3 longer wanted t o be b i l l e d , and nobody then could have 

4 contacted. 

5 So r i g h t now, without me a c t u a l l y going and lo o k i n g , 

6 the company i n s i t u a t i o n s sometimes does put a lock on the 

7 meter and somebody tampers w i t h i t . I mean, there's a bunch 

8 of d i f f e r e n t scenarios. So your question i s general unless I 

9 a c t u a l l y review. 

10 I mean, I can f i n d out t h a t i n f o r m a t i o n i f we shut i t 

11 o f f or not, but there i s s t i l l — the r e s u l t i s t h a t usage 

12 recorded on the meter, whether or not the company a c t u a l l y d i d 

13 shut i t o f f or whether i t was a request t o stop b i l l i n g the 

14 customer, based on the i n f o r m a t i o n provided by the property 

15 owner, we had — we b i l l e d her f o r the usage from — I'm 

16 sorry. Him or her. I'm not sure i f the owner i s a c t u a l l y a 

17 male or female. 

18 We b i l l e d her from 2000 t o 2001 because nobody 

19 apparently was i n there p r i o r t o you. She was b i l l e d 

20 accordingly, and then you were b i l l e d f o r your lease dates 

21 c o r r e c t l y f o r the usage t h a t recorded on the meter. 

22 JUDGE HOYER: Any a d d i t i o n a l questions, 

23 Mr. Perez? 

24 MR. PEREZ: Yes. 

25 BY MR. PEREZ: 
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1 Q. I f the meter owner i n December had turned o f f the 

2 meter, how was i t ever turned on? I f i t was on, who was 

3 paying t h a t b i l l ? 

4 A. Mr. Perez, I'm going t o look r i g h t now t o see e x a c t l y 

5 what happened so I can answer you more d i r e c t l y instead of 

6 h y p o t h e t i c a l l y . Bear w i t h me a moment. 

7 (Pause.) 

8 A. I t was shut o f f i n the o f f i c e . The company never went 

9 t o the property t o put a lock on the gas meter. That means 

10 t h a t the tenant j u s t requested the account removed from t h e i r 

11 name. 

12 JUDGE HOYER: Could you repeat what you j u s t 

13 said? 

14 A. Yes. The tenant contacted the company t o have the 

15 service removed from t h e i r name. The company simply f i n a l i z e d 

16 t h i s b i l l i n g and making him the responsible p a r t y f o r b i l l i n g . 

17 So the company never d i d put a lock on the meter. 

18 JUDGE HOYER: Any a d d i t i o n a l questions, Mr. 

19 Perez? 

20 MR. PEREZ: Yes, Your Honor. 

21 BY MR. PEREZ: 

22 Q. So i t was never shut o f f ? 

23 A. I t was never shut o f f . That's c o r r e c t . 

24 Q. Where were the b i l l s being sent t o a l l the time i t was 

25 used? I f there was two meters on a property, should not have 
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1 there been two b i l l s being sent out? 

2 MR. STUNDER: Your Honor, w i t h your permission, 

3 i f I understand what Mr. Perez i s asking — 

4 JUDGE HOYER: Let's see i f the witness does. 

5 Can you answer t h a t question? 

6 MS. RAKSNIS: Yes, Your Honor. I t h i n k so. 

7 MR. STUNDER: What I was going t o suggest, i f 

8 you want me t o ask her a bunch of questions, since I 

9 understand both the system and what Mr. Perez i s asking, t h a t 

10 would f a c i l i t a t e answering h i s question. 

11 JUDGE HOYER: I'm going t o l e t him cross-examine 

12 the witness. Then y o u ' l l have an o p p o r t u n i t y f o r r e d i r e c t . 

13 MR. STUNDER: Okay. I s e r i o u s l y was j u s t t r y i n g 

14 t o help him out so i t could become c l e a r . 

15 JUDGE HOYER: The witness i n d i c a t e d she could 

16 answer the question. So — 

17 MR. STUNDER: Okay. 

18 A. Mr. Perez, because nobody contacted the company and 

19 requested service at t h a t l o c a t i o n , nobody was being b i l l e d . 

20 So the company doesn't generate a b i l l and send i t out t o the 

21 property. The company f i n a l i z e d the account as the previous 

22 person requested, and the company was monitoring the usage on 

23 the meter. Nobody was being b i l l e d because nobody a p p l i e d f o r 

24 service. This i s what prompted the i n v e s t i g a t i o n . I'm sorry 

25 t h a t i t was a delayed i n v e s t i g a t i o n . 
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1 Q- I appl i e d f o r service f o r house. 

2 JUDGE HOYER: Do you have a d d i t i o n a l questions, 

3 Mr. Perez? 

4 MR. PEREZ: Yes, Your Honor. 

5 JUDGE HOYER: Go ahead. 

6 BY MR. PEREZ: 

7 Q. I f there are two meters on — Ms. Raksnis, i f there's 

8 two meters w i t h supposedly two p r o v i d i n g gas, why were there 

9 not two meters being b i l l e d ? 

10 MR. STUNDER: Your Honor, I'm going t o obje c t at 

11 t h i s p o i n t , because t h i s i s the f i f t h time he's asked the same 

12 question. 

13 JUDGE HOYER: I w i l l s u s t a i n the o b j e c t i o n t h a t 

14 t h a t has been asked and answered. Mr. Perez, do you have any 

15 a d d i t i o n a l questions? 

16 MR. PEREZ: Am I able t o make a statement. Your 

17 Honor? 

18 JUDGE HOYER: You're going t o have an 

19 o p p o r t u n i t y t o summarize your p o s i t i o n at the conclusion of 

20 the hearing. The next step i s i f you don't have any 

21 a d d i t i o n a l questions now, I'm going t o see i f Mr. Stunder has 

22 any a d d i t i o n a l r e d i r e c t questions. Then y o u ' l l have a chance 

23 f o r a d d i t i o n a l cross-examination. Do you have any questions 

24 r i g h t now, Mr. Perez? 

25 MR. PEREZ: No more questions. Your Honor. 
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1 JUDGE HOYER: Any questions on r e d i r e c t , 

2 Attorney Stunder? 

3 MR. STUNDER: Yes, Your Honor. 

4 REDIRECT EXAMINATION 

5 BY MR. STUNDER: 

6 Q. Ms. Raksnis, could you please e x p l a i n the procedure 

7 when they do, i n a sense, a s h u t - o f f by a c a l l i n from a 

8 customer? Could you ex p l a i n how t h a t happens? 

9 A. Well, the process v a r i e s , but r i g h t now, i f a customer 

10 contacts the company and they request a service taken out of 

11 t h e i r name, the company stops b i l l i n g the p a r t y as requested. 

12 We're not c u r r e n t l y s h u t t i n g o f f the gas meters. I t 

13 a l l e v i a t e s the company from having t o go out t o the property 

14 t o t u r n o f f the service and immediately send someone back out 

15 t o t u r n i t on. I t ' s a temporary process. 

16 Q. I s t h a t p a r t of PGW's common procedures? 

17 A. Yes. 

18 Q. Was there an automatic — by the way, Ms. Raksnis, 

19 approximately how many commercial — r e s i d e n t i a l customers 

20 does PGW have? 

21 A. I don't know o f f the top of my head. I'm sorry. 

22 MR. STUNDER: Your Honor, f a i l i n g a witness, I 

23 would l i k e f o r the record, i f I can t e s t i f y t o one piece of 

24 i n f o r m a t i o n t h a t PGW has approximately — 

25 JUDGE HOYER: Well, a c t u a l l y you can't t e s t i f y 
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1 t o f a c t s here today, Attorney Stunder, as a re p r e s e n t a t i v e . 

2 MR. STUNDER: Okay. 

3 BY MR. STUNDER: 

4 Q. Ms. Raksnis, l e t me back up a second. 1601 W o r r e l l 

5 Street house, d i d t h a t have an automatic reading device? 

6 A. Yes. 

7 Q. What does t h a t mean, t o have an automatic meter reading 

8 device? 

9 A. I t means t h a t the company i s able t o obt a i n an ac t u a l 

10 reading o f f of the meter monthly without having t o a c t u a l l y 

11 get i n t o the property. 

12 Q. How does t h a t happen? 

13 A. When PGW's van driv e s by, a reading i s t r a n s m i t t e d 

14 e l e c t r o n i c a l l y from the meter t o the van. 

15 Q. Now, from the p e r i o d of 2000 t o the p e r i o d of July 

16 2004, was PGW's system r e g i s t e r i n g meter readings from 1601 

17 W o r r e l l Street house? 

18 A. Yes. 

19 Q. Was a b i l l being generated f o r 1601 Wo r r e l l Street 

20 house? 

21 A. No. 

22 Q. Was a b i l l generated f o r 1601 Wo r r e l l Street o f f i c e ? 

23 A. Yes. 

24 Q. Who received t h a t b i l l ? 

25 A. Mr. Perez. 
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1 Q. Now, a f t e r Mr. Perez was r e b i l l e d f o r 1601 W o r r e l l 

2 Street house, was anybody b i l l e d f o r the usage Mr. Perez was 

3 b i l l e d f o r f o r 1601 W o r r e l l Street o f f i c e ? 

4 A. Yes. 

5 Q. Who was b i l l e d f o r that? 

6 A. The property owner. 

7 Q. Was t h a t the property owner t h a t you r e f e r r e d t o 

8 before, E l i a s Rosa? 

9 A. Yes. 

10 Q. What are PGW's procedures i n regard t o a s i t u a t i o n 

11 where no b i l l i s generated and there i s automatic meter 

12 reading devices r e g i s t e r i n g usage? 

13 A. I'm not sure t h a t I understand the question, but — 

14 Q. Well, l e t me phrase i t a d i f f e r e n t way. I f the system 

15 i s recording meter readings and a b i l l i s not being generated, 

16 what e v e n t u a l l y happens i n t h a t s i t u a t i o n ? 

17 A. Eventually, as i n t h i s case, our revenue recovery u n i t 

18 does an i n v e s t i g a t i o n , and t h a t prompts i n f o r m a t i o n t o be 

19 provided under the responsible p a r t i e s f o r the usage t h a t 

20 recorded on the meter and was never b i l l e d . 

21 Q. Thank you, Ms. Raksnis. 

22 JUDGE HOYER: I s t h a t i t . Attorney Stunder? 

23 MR. STUNDER: I have one n o t a t i o n , i f I may, 

24 Your Honor. No. That's a l l r i g h t . Your Honor. Thank you. 

25 JUDGE HOYER: Based upon those a d d i t i o n a l 
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1 questions, do you have any a d d i t i o n a l cross-examination 

2 questions, Mr. Perez? 

3 MR. PEREZ: Yes, Your Honor. 

4 RECROSS-EXAMINATION 

5 BY MR. PEREZ: 

6 Q. Ms. Raksnis, you said something about PGW's reader by 

7 van? 

8 A. Yes. 

9 Q. I t ' s supposed t o be easy? 

10 A. I'm sorr y . Say i t again. 

11 Q. What type of reader i s i t ? 

12 A. Automatic meter reader. 

13 Q. Automatic should be easy? 

14 MR. STUNDER: Objection, Your Honor. The 

15 question i s not understandable. 

16 JUDGE HOYER: I ' l l s u s t a i n the o b j e c t i o n . Can 

17 you ask t h a t i n a d i f f e r e n t manner, Mr. Perez? 

18 MR. PEREZ: Yes, Your Honor. 

19 BY MR. PEREZ: 

20 Q. PGW's reader i s by van. So should t h a t not be easier 

21 f o r PGW? 

22 A. I s t i l l don't understand. 

23 Q. I f something, Ms. Raksnis, i s automatic — 

24 A. Yes. 

25 Q. — should i t not be easy? 
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1 A. Yes. We e a s i l y o b t a i n meter readings when we d r i v e by. 

2 Yes. 

3 Q. And acknowledgingly knowing t h a t there i s gas being 

4 u t i l i z e d at t h a t residence? 

5 A. Right. A f t e r t h a t usage was monitored, t h a t prompted 

6 an i n v e s t i g a t i o n , which i s normal company procedure. 

7 Q. What i s the normal time t h a t something should be 

8 r e a l i z e d l i k e t h i s ? Should i t be three years? 

9 A. Mr. Louis — I'm sorry. Mr. Perez, I can't r e a l l y 

10 answer what a v a l i d time frame i s . We t r y t o respond as quick 

11 as possible when we discover t h a t nobody i s being b i l l e d a t a 

12 l o c a t i o n . 

13 Q. What i s v a l i d f o r PGW standards, Ms. Raksnis? 

14 A. As soon as possible. 

15 Q. As soon as possible. Would you consider three years — 

16 t h a t ' s h y p o t h e t i c a l ; wouldn't you say? 

17 A. Mr. Perez, a l l I can say at t h i s p o i n t — 

18 MR. STUNDER: Your Honor, I obj e c t . He's asking 

19 questions t h a t Ms. Raksnis can't answer. 

20 JUDGE HOYER: I ' l l s u s t a i n the o b j e c t i o n t o t h a t 

21 question, but perhaps, Mr. Perez, do you have any a d d i t i o n a l 

22 questions? I t seems t o me as though we're covering some 

23 ground t h a t ' s already been covered. Are you there? 

24 MR. PEREZ: Yes, Your Honor. 

25 JUDGE HOYER: Do you have any a d d i t i o n a l 
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1 questions? 

2 BY MR. PEREZ: 

3 Q. Yes, Ms. Raksnis. Who has t o pay f o r PGW's accounting 

4 and automatic meter reading errors? 

5 A. Who has t o pay f o r PGW — 

6 MR. STUNDER: Your Honor, t h a t question assumes 

7 f a c t s not i n evidence t h a t t h i s was an e r r o r . 

8 JUDGE HOYER: Well — 

9 MR. STUNDER: Because PGW's contention — 

10 JUDGE HOYER: I don't understand the question 

11 myself. I t h i n k i t ' s general. I'm not sure based on t h a t 

12 question i f i t r e f e r s t o t h i s s p e c i f i c account or not. So can 

13 you ask t h a t question i n a d i f f e r e n t way, Mr. Perez? 

14 BY MR. PEREZ: 

15 Q. Who should be held accountable f o r PGW's mistakes a f t e r 

16 a whole three years? 

17 MR. STUNDER: I di d n ' t hear the question. You 

18 faded out. 

19 JUDGE HOYER: Ask i t again, Mr. Perez. 

20 BY MR. PEREZ: 

21 Q. I f there i s an accounting mistake or a b i l l i n g e r r o r , 

22 who should be held accountable? 

23 MR. STUNDER: Your Honor, I object t o t h a t 

24 question because i t ' s assuming f a c t s not i n evidence. He's 

25 making l e g a l conclusions w i t h t h a t question t h a t he's asking 
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1 Ms. Raksnis to answer. That's a question — he's attempting 

2 t o make h i s c l o s i n g argument through questions. 

3 MR. PEREZ: S i r , t h a t i s an e r r o r . I f i t takes 

4 three years f o r somebody t o n o t i c e --

5 MR. STUNDER: That's argument. Your Honor 

6 JUDGE HOYER: I'm going t o sust a i n the o b j e c t i o n 

7 t h a t i t ' s argumentative. Any a d d i t i o n a l questions, Mr. Perez? 

8 MR. PEREZ: That's a l l there i s . 

9 JUDGE HOYER: Now I'm going t o give each side a 

10 chance t o summarize t h e i r p o s i t i o n f o r the record. I t h i n k I 

11 understand your p o s i t i o n s . 

12 Mr. Perez, you're saying t h a t you l i v e d at 

13 Wo r r e l l S t r e e t . You requested service and the b i l l s came, and 

14 i t d i d n ' t say o f f i c e on them, and then a f t e r you moved out and 

15 got service at a d i f f e r e n t address, you got a b i g back b i l l 

16 f o r service at 1601 Worrell S t r e e t . 

17 Ms. Raksnis i s t e s t i f y i n g t h a t the b i l l s d i d say 

18 o f f i c e on them, t h a t you requested service f o r o f f i c e , and 

19 t h a t because of t h a t , the b i l l s were sent t o you f o r the 

20 o f f i c e and not f o r the r e s i d e n t i a l use at t h a t property and 

21 they discovered the mistake and b i l l e d you f o r the usage while 

22 you were the lessee. 

23 Having said t h a t , I ' l l give each side a chance 

24 t o summarize t h e i r p o s i t i o n , and i f you disagree w i t h what I 

25 have said, please i n d i c a t e you disagree. Attorney Stunder, 
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1 you may begin when you're ready. 

2 MR. STUNDER: Thank you. Your Honor. Your 

3 Honor, Mr. Perez rented a home t h a t had a kitc h e n , a l i v i n g 

4 room, and a d i n i n g room w i t h a stove and a hot water heater, 

5 and a space heater, three bedrooms, and a bathroom. You can 

6 see how low h i s b i l l s were on pages — on the f i r s t three 

7 pages of PGW E x h i b i t A, because those are the b i l l s t h a t were 

8 b i l l e d f o r the barbershop. 

9 I t de f i e s c r e d i b i l i t y t o say t h a t during those 

10 three years when he received those low b i l l s — and you heard 

11 testimony from Ms. Raksnis t h a t those b i l l s at 1601 W o r r e l l 

12 Street o f f i c e — i t d e f i e s c r e d i b i l i t y w i t h those low b i l l s 

13 w i t h t h a t very low usage t h a t Mr. Perez could have p o s s i b l y 

14 thought t h a t he had the c o r r e c t b i l l s because they were going 

15 t o the wrong addressee. I t said o f f i c e , and c l e a r l y what 

16 Mr. Perez l i v e d i n was not an o f f i c e . 

17 I f he couldn't t e l l where they were being 

18 addressed, he should have been able t o t e l l by the usage and 

19 how low they were. Your Honor, i f you would look a t those 

20 three pages, i t j u s t d e f i e s commonsense t h a t the b i l l s would 

21 be so low f o r a space t h a t i s so la r g e . That's not only using 

22 heating usage, but also using hot water usage and cooking 

23 usage. 

24 So i t d e f i e s c r e d i b i l i t y t h a t Mr. Perez d i d not 

25 know what was going on at the time, e s p e c i a l l y since the 
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1 addressee was o f f i c e and he was not l i v i n g i n an o f f i c e . 

2 Now, Mr. Perez had a chance t o produce e x h i b i t s 

3 here today, but he d i d not. He had a chance t o o f f e r h i s 

4 b i l l s , but he d i d not, t o show t h a t i t said j u s t 1601 W o r r e l l 

5 Street, but he d i d not present any b i l l s here today. 

6 MR. PEREZ: B i l l s ? I have b i l l s . 

7 JUDGE HOYER: Attorney Stunder i s speaking now 

8 o f f e r i n g h is summary. You're going t o get a chance t o make a 

9 f i n a l summary statement, Mr. Perez 

10 MR. PEREZ: I apologize. Your Honor. 

11 JUDGE HOYER:- You may continue, Attorney 

12 Stunder. 

13 MR. STUNDER: Thank you. Now, what we commonly 

14 run i n t o . Your Honor, as a u t i l i t y and so do you and you 

15 understand t h a t there i s a four-year s t a t u t e of l i m i t a t i o n s or 

16 four-year contract p e r i o d t h a t u t i l i t i e s can go back and 

17 r e b i l l customers when they f i n d a s i t u a t i o n l i k e t h i s . 

18 I f Mr. Perez was b i l l e d f o u r years a f t e r t h i s 

19 s i t u a t i o n f o r any b i l l i n g p e r i o d , then Mr. Perez would have a 

20 v a l i d argument, but the law does not support h i s argument. 

21 Mr. Perez, f i r s t of a l l , f i r s t and foremost, because he 

22 applied f o r i t i n the wrong — f o r the wrong premise, he 

23 appl i e d f o r 1601 W o r r e l l Street o f f i c e — 

24 MR. PEREZ: Negative. That's hearsay. 

25 JUDGE HOYER: Mr. Perez, l e t him f i n i s h . You're 
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1 going t o get a chance t o t e l l me your p o s i t i o n i n your 

2 summary. 

3 MR. PEREZ: Roger t h a t . 

4 MR. STUNDER: So Mr. Perez's argument t h a t three 

5 years i s n ' t a reasonable amount of time, w e l l , the law 

6 supports PGW. We have a four-year c o n t r a c t period. We are 

7 permitted t o c r e d i t and r e b i l l customers during t h a t four-year 

8 period. 

9 Mr. Perez i n i t i a l l y signed up f o r service i n 

10 March of 2001, and then he l e f t the premises i n A p r i l of 2004. 

11 That's a three-year period. Then we r e b i l l e d him i n August of 

12 2004. That's lower than the four-year c o n t r a c t period, and we 

13 are perm i t t e d t o r e b i l l him during t h a t p e r i o d . 

14 Had hi s r e b i l l occurred outside of t h a t 

15 four-year period, Mr. Perez would have a v a l i d argument f o r 

16 the b i l l i n g s t h a t occurred outside of the four-year window 

17 p r e v i o u s l y , but none of these do. Plus, coupled w i t h the f a c t 

18 t h a t he saw the low b i l l i n g s , Mr. Perez has c u l p a b i l i t y by 

19 applying i n the wrong service address and also by seeing f o r 

20 three years how low hi s b i l l s were f o r such a large space and 

21 not doing anything about i t and waited u n t i l --

22 MR. PEREZ: Objection, Your Honor. 

23 JUDGE HOYER: This i s n ' t a proper time f o r 

24 o b j e c t i o n s . 

25 MR. PEREZ: Oh. 
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1 JUDGE HOYER: He's not t e s t i f y i n g . He's j u s t 

2 summarizing PGW's p o s i t i o n . Again, i f you disagree w i t h 

3 anything he says, you're going t o get a chance t o t e l l me. 

4 MR. PEREZ: Roger. 

5 JUDGE HOYER: Okay? 

6 MR. STUNDER: I f I may. Your Honor. 

7 JUDGE HOYER: Continue. 

8 MR. STUNDER: My stream of thought was 

9 i n t e r r u p t e d . Let me consult my notes. Your Honor, j u s t i n 

10 conclusion, Mr. Perez doesn't have a l e g a l basis or a f a c t u a l 

11 basis supporting h i s claim at a l l , and PGW does i n i t s defense 

12 I n t h i s matter. 

13 JUDGE HOYER: Okay. Mr. Perez, now i t ' s your 

14 t u r n t o make a f i n a l summary statement. 

15 MR. STUNDER: Your Honor, i f I may, j u s t one 

16 more conclusion. 

17 JUDGE HOYER: Okay. 

18 MR. STUNDER: Also, the Bureau of Consumer 

19 Services of the PUC also reviewed t h i s matter i n d e t a i l and 

20 issued a d e t a i l e d r e p o r t i n PGW E x h i b i t 2 i n d i c a t i n g t h a t 

21 PGW's actions i n t h i s s i t u a t i o n were c o r r e c t . 

22 JUDGE HOYER: Okay. Mr. Perez, you may make 

23 your f i n a l summary statement. 

.24 MR. PEREZ: Yes, Your Honor. 

25 JUDGE HOYER: Just f o r the record, you had 
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1 i n d i c a t e d i n your testimony t h a t the b i l l s d i d not say o f f i c e 

2 on them. 

3 MR. PEREZ: When i t was sent t o my house. Your 

4 Honor, no. I t said 1601 Wo r r e l l S t r e e t , Your Honor. 

5 JUDGE HOYER: Okay. Make your f i n a l summary 

6 statement. 

7 MR. PEREZ: Your Honor, the only reason why any 

8 of t h i s was ever brought t o l i g h t i n the f i r s t place was 

9 because when me and my wife moved i n t o our house, I notic e d 

10 the d i f f e r e n c e i n the b i l l i n g . I moved i n t o a house. Now, t o 

11 say t h a t my p r i o r residence was humongous and everything l i k e 

12 t h a t i s hearsay as w e l l . To say I appli e d f o r o f f i c e i s 

13 hearsay as w e l l . There i s no way I d i d t h a t . 

14 Before I was — I was i n the Army. I l i v e d i n 

15 the barracks. I d i d n ' t pay any u t i l i t y b i l l s before. P r i o r 

16 t o being i n the Army, I l i v e d w i t h my parents. Right a f t e r 

17 high school I went i n t o the m i l i t a r y . I d i d n ' t pay any.. The 

18 barracks were provided t o me, meals and everything. I served 

19 my country. I came out. I met my w i f e . I came over t o 

20 Philadelphia because t h i s i s where I was born and ra i s e d . 

21 I went t o rent a house, and my f i r s t u t i l i t y 

22 b i l l i s ever being paid. Everything i n my l i f e i s paid. Now 

23 I go check my c r e d i t r e p o r t , and I got PUC r u i n i n g my c r e d i t . 

24 The only reason why t h i s was ever brought t o l i g h t was because 

25 I notic e d a d i f f e r e n c e i n the b i l l . 
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1 I mean, the whole time I'm l i v i n g i n t h i s house 

2 on W o r r e l l S t r e e t , I set my thermostat at 70. I d i d not 

3 overindulge anything. Like t o say I n e g l e c t f u l l y t r i e d t o get 

4 over on something by you b a s i c a l l y saying t h a t by lo o k i n g at 

5 the b i l l and not n o t i c i n g the usage i s completely wrong. I t ' s 

6 f a l s e t o say t h a t I would even t r y t o do something l i k e t h a t . 

7 | My f i r s t b i l l , commonsense i s whenever you get 

8 something b i l l e d i n your name, you pay i t . You had no t r o u b l e 

9 from me or any u t i l i t y past or present w i t h me. My c r e d i t i s 

10 outstanding. A l l b i l l s are paid. To say someone — t o say I 

11 was going t o even t h i n k and do something l i k e t h a t i s 

12 completely wrong. 

13 So w i t h the b i l l from PGW now accumulating over 

14 a l l t h i s time, I can't see how i t ' s p ossible — I mean, over 

15 the whole time, i t ' s equal t o the amount of rent we paid I n 

16 three years. Even i f t h i s b i l l d i d come to t h a t much over 

17 three years, how can we have any time or a chance t o re g u l a t e 

18 i t because we were never being b i l l e d c o r r e c t l y i n the f i r s t 

19 place? 

20 We never had a chance t o re g u l a t e ourselves and 

21 set the c o n t r o l t o be l i k e , "Okay. We can't pay t h i s much. 

22 Look at t h i s . " We never had a chance t o do t h a t , because we 

23 d i d n ' t get the proper b i l l . I t should have been turned o f f 

24 three or s i x months i f a b i l l i s being used t h a t much, and we 

25 would have had t h i s resolved and never had t r o u b l e s . 
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1 We'd never be here w i t h you. Your Honor, today 

2 i f t h i s would have been resolved sooner. They signed me up 

3 f o r the wrong meter. I t ' s t h e i r mistake. This i s the whole 

4 reason why we're here today u n f o r t u n a t e l y . 

5 JUDGE HOYER: I t h i n k I understand your 

6 p o s i t i o n , Mr. Perez, and I also understand PGW's p o s i t i o n . I t 

7 sounded as though you were f i n i s h e d t h e r e . Was there anything 

8 else t h a t you wanted t o add? 

9 MR. PEREZ: No, Your Honor. 

10 JUDGE HOYER: Okay. We have three e x h i b i t s 

11 o f f e r e d by the respondent, PGW, E x h i b i t s 1 through and 

12 i n c l u d i n g 3. 3 has par t s A through H. A f t e r today, the 

13 record i s going t o close, and I w i l l issue an I n i t i a l Decision 

14 on t h i s case. That w i l l go out to the p a r t i e s w i t h a l e t t e r 

15 i n d i c a t i n g how the p a r t i e s can f i l e exceptions t o t h a t 

16 Decision i f they wish t o do so. Any questions before we 

17 adjourn from e i t h e r side? 

18 MR. STUNDER: No, Your Honor. 

19 MR. PEREZ: No, Your Honor. 

20 JUDGE HOYER: Okay. I would l i k e t o thank you 

21 a l l f o r p a r t i c i p a t i n g i n t h i s afternoon's hearing. We are 

22 adjourned. Have a good day. 

23 (Whereupon, at 3:56 p.m., the hearing was 

24 adjourned.) 

25 
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1 C E R T I F I C A T E 

2 I hereby c e r t i f y , as t h e s t e n o g r a p h i c r e p o r t e r , 

3 t h a t t h e f o r e g o i n g p r o c e e d i n g s were t a k e n s t e n o g r a p h i c a l l y by 

4 me and t h e r e a f t e r reduced t o t y p e w r i t i n g by me or under my 

5 d i r e c t i o n and t h a t t h i s t r a n s c r i p t i s a t r u e and a c c u r a t e 

6 r e c o r d t o t h e be s t o f my a b i l i t y . 
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